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Southern California Edison Company 
P. 0. BOX 800 

2244 WALNUT GROVE AVENUE 

ROSEMEAD, CALIFORNIA 91770 
M.O'MEOFORD TELEPHONE 

MANAGER. NUCLEAR LICENSING (a18) 302-1749 

October 10, 1985 

Director, Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
Attention: Mr. George W. Knighton, Branch Chief 

Licensing Branch No. 3 
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, D.C. 20555 

Gentlemen: 

Subject: Docket No.s 50-361 and 50-362 
San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station 
Units 2 and 3 

The Southern California Edison Company's letter dated 
August 23, 1985 submitted Proposed Change NPF-10/15-199 (PCN-199) 
for NRC review and approval. PCN-199 revises Techhical 
Specification 5.3.1 "Fuel Assembiles" to increase the enrichment 
limit for reload fuel from 3.7 WT % U-235 to 4.1 WT% U-235.  
PCN-139 references the benchmarking calculations for the computer 
codes used in the analyses supporting the acceptability of the 
proposed change.  

Per the NRC staff reviewer's request, enclosed for your 
information are the supporting calculations referenced by 
PCN-199.  

If you have any questions regarding this information, 
please call me.  

Very truly yours, 

Enclosures 

cc: Joseph 0. Ward, California Department of Health Services 
Harry Rood, NRC (To be opened by addressee only) (with 
attachment) 
F. R. Huey, USNRC Senior Resident Inspector, Units 1, 2 & 3 
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